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Last Meeting 
Alan Thompson – Clarence City Council Cultural 

History Officer  -  History of Lindisfarne 

 
Alan gave a fascinating talk on the history of Lindisfarne, accompanied by some 
wonderful old photographs & prints. 
 
The area was originally named Lindisfarne in the 1920’s after Lindisfarne House, a 
property near Rosny.  The area was renamed Beltana in 1892 by a consortium, 
including Charles Davis (shop owner) & Matthew Simmons (Simmons Wolfhagen), 
who were looking to promote the area for subdivision as a suburb in a “peaceful & 
tranquil location, removed from the Town of Hobart” – they even planted rows of 
pine trees that still exist today, to make the subdivision look more like England! 
 
Transport from Hobart Town was obviously a problem, so they formed the Beltana 
Steam Ferry Company and ran ferries from Bellerive & Beltana to Hobart Town. 

 
Beltana was eventually renamed back to Lindisfarne, due to confusion with Beltana 
in South Australia, which resulted in mail being regularly mis-directed! 
 
Thank you Alan for a wonderful presentation. 

http://www.rotaryclublindisfarne.org.au/


 

Update from our President 
 
Well this is my last report to the Club in 2020-21.  I have enjoyed my two years as 
President, even if it was during what will become known as the Covid period.  Thank 
you everyone for your part in making the last two years such a success.  We seem to 
be in good shape as a Club, we have done some good projects, we have raised some 
money, our assets are in good order and we have had some fun.  When we include the 
members of the Clarence Sunrise, the Rotary Club of Lindisfarne is for the first time 
ever, the second largest Club in District 9830.  Look out Central Launceston, in 
Stephen’s year we will be the largest! 
 
Last Wednesday we held our 5th Wednesday Social Event organised by Margaret 
Congram.  Twenty-one members, friends and partners had high-tea at the Hobart Tea 
Rooms in Macquarie Street.  Reg Watson, a local historian, regaled us with tales about 
mysterious disappearances over Bass Straight and the life of Martin Cash who was a 
notorious bushranger, known to early settlers in Lindisfarne.  It was all topped off by 
an excellent high tea and a good quality cuppa.  Thanks Margaret. 
 
The District Change-Over Dinner in Campbell Town was attended by five members of 
our Club and most of the main players in the District will be at our Change-Over 
Dinner on Wednesday evening.  District has always been very kind to the Rotary Club 
of Lindisfarne, but this year we will have a full set of IPDG Michael Plunkett, District 
Governor Heather Chong, District Governor Elect Bob Calvert, DGN Mike Patten and 
AG Peter Morgan.  Luckily only some of them will be making speeches! 
 
Which leads me to my final paragraph. We have over 55 people registered for our 
Change-Over.  I am looking forward to catching up with you all and I am sure we will 
have a great night.  Good luck Stephen and the new Board, I know you will all have a 
great year in 2021-22 
 
Mike Patten 
 

 
President Mike receiving his District Governor Nominee Badge 



 
MEETING ROSTER 

 
This Meeting 

 
7 July 

RCOL Changeover 
Dinner 

 
Chair:            N/A 
Reception:  Kathy H/Peter F 
Set Up:         Help requested 

Next Meeting 
 

21 July 
Ann Harrison – Risdon 

Vale Community Centre 
 

Chair:            Ted K 
Reception:  Dante B 
Set Up:         TBA 

Last Meeting 
 

16 June 
Alan Thompson  -  

Clarence City Council 
Cultural History 

Officer 
 
 

Remember to advise the Club of your attendance & meal requirement before 
every meeting 

 

PROGRAM  - 2021  (Meetings to be held on first and third Wednesdays) 

 

Date Speaker Topic 

   

July 7 President Mike Patten - Changeover 
dinner 

President’s Report 

July 21 Ann Harrison from the Risdon Vale 
Community Centre 

All about the RV Centre and its programs & 
projects 

Aug 4 Club Assembly Strategy & Planning Session 
Aug 11 Board Meeting  
Aug 18  District Governor Heather Chong – Official 

Club Visit  -  Partners Night 
 

 
 

 

 

Did You Know? 

 

 
Mike finishes as president this coming Wednesday July 7.  A job well done 

Mike.  In 2023/24, Mike will be District Governor, which means that in 2024/ 

25 he will be Past District Governor, which means in 2025/26 Mike can be 

President of the Rotary Club of Lindisfarne again! 

 



 

OPERATIONS UPDATE 
 

Rental Crisis Hits RCOL! 
 
 

For a number of years, the club has been able to store Tommy at the Hobart Showgrounds 
free of charge, but on the condition that we provide free rides for patrons of the show each 
year.  This arrangement has worked very well and the club is grateful to the Royal 
Agricultural Society for their generosity. 
 
This week Peter Morgan and I met with management of Hobart Showground to get an 
indication of when and how this years Hobart Show would run.  The Hobart Show will run 
from the 20 – 23rd of October and we have agreed that we would again run Tommy for the 
patrons.  This year is the 200th anniversary of the show and as you would expect, because of 
COVID, it will run a little differently.  The normal rides and sideshows may not be present 
this year.  Owners of the rides are finding it very difficult to obtain insurance and 
indications are that Tommy may be the only ride available.  This will no doubt make us both 
popular and very busy.  Crews will be required for the 4 days, so please have a look at your 
diaries now and keep some time free during the show period.….Stay Tuned 
 
As most of the Club will be aware, the Agricultural Society has been planning development 
of the site.  We have been advised that a Planning Application will be submitted to council in 
the very near future for building of approximately 300 houses/units.  The area to be 
developed includes the shed that Tommy is stored in and we have been told that works are 
likely to start in February 2022.  This means that we have to find somewhere to store 
Tommy, the truck, and our BBQ trailer by February next year. 
 
A number of options are being considered but at this stage we do not have a solution.  Time 
is against us, so members are encouraged to provide any ideas to John Cole. 
Members will be updated as more detail becomes available and options arise.  In the 
meantime here are the current bookings, both tentative and confirmed for the rest of the 
year: 

Location Date Time What Confirmed 

Hobart Show 20 - 23 October TBC Tommy  

Dodges Ferry Primary 5/11/2021  tommy TBC 

Tarrumurrah school 7/11/2021 
1030- 
1400 Tommy Confirmed 

T & T 7/11/2021  BBQ Confirmed 

Tassal Xmas Party 21/11/2021  Tommy TBC 

Margate Primary School fair 26/11/2021 
1600-
1800 Tommy Confirmed 

Brierley 1/12/2021  BBQ TBC 

Brierley 2/12/2021 
1000-
1400 BBQ TBC 

Brierley 3/12/2021 
1000-
1400 BBQ TBC 



RCOL Out & About 
 

 

  
Members enjoying High Tea & History 

 

….and a lovely thankyou note! 

  



 

 

THEY SAY THAT LAUGHTER IS THE BEST MEDICINE! 
(with thanks to Members of the Club for sharing these via social media or email) 

 

   

  
      

 
 


